
 
 

 

  

 

COMMUNIQUÉ 

September 2024 
The Police Ministers Council and Standing Council of Attorneys-General received and considered 
out-of-session the Family, Domestic and Sexual Violence Working Group (Working Group) report on 
Options to improve police and justice responses to high-risk and serial family, domestic and sexual 
violence perpetrators.  

Police Ministers and Attorneys-General: 

(a) Noted the Working Group report, which responds to the National Cabinet tasking of 
1 May 2024 to develop options for improving police responses to high risk and serial 
perpetrators, including considering use of focused deterrence and fixated threat strategies. 

(b) Agreed by majority on options to proceed for consideration by National Cabinet. 
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